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Dear Church, 
 
The other day I received an email from a church asking if I was interested in applying for their open pastoral 
position (don’t worry, I said thank you but no!). I did, however, click on the link to learn about their church, 
because I’m always curious about churches (or as I say of myself, I’m a “church nerd”). And the church size is more 
than double ours (1,000-1,500 members) BUT something shocked me: their average Sunday attendance is nearly 
identical to ours!  
 
I like looking at church numbers because I think it helps to see how vital a church is. Currently, our church is at a 
membership of 450. And we have a regular attendance of 34% of our membership. For comparison, the other 
church has a regular attendance rate of 12% (assuming 1,250 membership). And I’m told by people who research 
church numbers more than I do that it’s good if a church has an attendance rate of 20% of its members. We far 
exceed that! 
 
I tell you all of these numbers not because they necessarily matter, but because I love how active our membership 
is. Our church life is active. Our church ministries (Youth, Women’s, Men’s, Health, Music, Food, etc…) are active 
and making a difference in the lives of many people in this community. We have volunteers and organizers who 
devote a large amount of time making sure that the ministry we do in this church is not just the pastor’s job, but it’s 
the work of the entire Church. And I think that shows in our attendance rate and church growth.  
 
Just for one example (though I could share many), our Heath Ministry has two workshops coming up, one for CPR/
AED certification and the other for Emergency Preparedness. They’re creating ministry opportunities that can 
literally save lives! How amazing is our Heath Ministry Team? 
 
Numbers are not what matter, but they give us a glimpse of the work we are capable of doing. I love the ministry 
that we’re doing here at Zion, and I know we’re going to do even more as God leads us down new paths. Let’s keep 
being the Church, friends, and let’s let Jesus lead us everywhere we go.  
 
In Christ’s love, 
Pastor Elizabeth  
 



Church Events 

 Sunday Services ► 9am Contemporary and 

10:45am Traditional  

 Sunday School ► Sundays at 9am  

 Bible Study ► Tues. at 12pm Facebook Live  

 Nursery ► Sundays during the 1st service 

 Youth Group ► 1st & 3rd Fridays 6-9pm 

 Food Pantry ► Every Tuesday 10am-12pm 

 AA ► Sat. at 10am & 1pm, Thurs. at 5:30pm  

 Girl Scouts ► Thursdays at 6:30pm 

 Bell Choir Practice ► Wed @6:30pm 

 Chancel Choir Practice ► Wed @7:30pm 

 Drive Thru Dinners ► Last Sat. of the Month 

 October 4 ► Youth Group @Zion with Kids 

Escaping Drugs Vaping Presentation 

 October 5 ► Crop Walk at Zion  

 October 6 ► World Communion Sunday & 

Neighbors in Need Offering 

 October 6 ► Blood Pressure Checks @10:30 

 October 7 ► Consistory 

 October 9 ► Exercise with Dawn @5:30pm 

 October 11-13 ► WAY Retreat at Dunkirk 

 October 12 ► Memorial for Bill Roberts @11 

 October 12 ► CPR Certificate Training @3pm 

 October 12 ► Halloween Happening at 

Dunkirk 3-6pm, $5 per car 

 October 19 ► Men’s Fellowship, 9am @Family 

Tree Restaurant 

 October 19 ► Retreat at Whirlpool Park 

 October 21 ► Trustees @6pm 

 October 23 ► Exercise with Dawn @5:30pm 

 October 26 ► Free Community Dinner @5pm 

 October 26 ► Trunk or Treat @6pm 

 October 27 ► David Kulaw Baptism 

For more events, go to: zionuccton.com/events 

HEALTH MINISTRY UPDATES 
 Saturday October 12 CPR Certification, 3pm-

5 pm, $45.00 (Cash only please) *certified trainer* 

- certification is good for 2 years 

 November 16, Emergency Preparedness, 11am 

 December- no classes  

 Saturday January 11, 9-11am, Medicare Infor-

mation Class 

 Saturday February 8, 9-11:30am,   Dealing w/ 

Grief and Loneliness     

 Saturday March 8, 10-11am, Mental Health 

Class by the Mental Health Advocates  
 Saturday April TBD Nutrition Class 

 Saturday May TBD Active Shooter Work-

shop  (Town of Tonawanda Police Department) 

 

RUMMAGE SALE 

The Rummage Sale is coming up, and for this 

to be a successful fundraiser for the church, 

we need volunteers! Please click this link or 

scan the QR code to sign up to volunteer. 

Also, share the flyer in this Zionite with 

friends and family! https://bit.ly/3Y7A3CT  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Also, sign up for the Community Dinner  
& to Lector below! 

 
 

https://bit.ly/3Y7A3CT


at Zion UCC 

Remembering Sallie Browning 

Sallie Browning returned home to the Lord on 

September 19th at nearly 93 years old. Sallie was 

a beloved member of the church. She sang in the 

choir for many years, and she will be truly missed. 

Her funeral was on September 25th, and if you 

missed it, it is still available to watch on Face-

book. Please hold Sallie’s family in your prayers. 

Sallie’s daughter, Nancy, plays in the bell choir.  

Remembering Bill Roberts 

Bill Roberts passed away peacefully at home on 

September 29th. Bill loved to sing, and he en-

joyed singing in the choir until his health no 

longer permitted him to do so. Bill was a veteran, 

a social worker, and a life long advocate for jus-

tice. 

We will celebrate Bill’s life on Saturday, October 

12th, at 11am at Zion UCC. 

Remembering Lori O’Brien 

Lori passed away on September 21st after a long battle 

with cancer. She fought for as long as she could so she 

could be a loving mother to her daughters, Kayleigh and 

Ryleigh, and the beloved wife of her husband, Kevin.  

Lori was only 41 years old, and she will be truly missed by 

all of her family, especially her kids, husband, parents, 

and siblings. Lori will also be missed by all of her O’Brien 

side of the family, including the O’Brien, Dabney, and 

Byers family.  

Please hold them all in your prayers. We celebrated 

Lori’s life in a funeral on September 26th at Lombardo’s.  



Would you like to be certified in CPR/AED? 

When: October 12, 2024, 3:00-4:30pm 

Where: Zion UCC 

Cost: $45.00 

You must preregister for the class (limit is 26 people). 

Class is taught by a certified trainer.  

 

Forms to sign up are in the back of the Sanctuary. 
Questions? Ask Debby Williams. 

 

Thank you to the Health Ministry for putting on this 
class! 





Photos from the Women’s Wellness Retreat at Dun-

kirk. Interested in attending one in the future? Keep 

your eye out for events in the Zionite.  

https://form.jotform.com/222844649839169







